
May 24, 2021 

 

 Re:  HB 248 

 
Dear Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo and Members of the 
House Health Committee: 

I am writing this letter today to express my full support for HB248.  Quite honestly, I am 
rather sad that it has even come to a point in my lifetime wherein a bill such as this one 
needed to be drawn up in the United States of America.   This last year has brought to 
my attention all of the bills/issues I have personally allowed to escape my attention due 
only to my own neglect.  What a difference a year makes; won’t make that mistake 
again! 

Regarding mandatory vaccines, status disclosures, registry, passport system, etc. (in 
particular with a shot that isn’t even approved by the FDA except for Emergency Use 
Only, but also one that is causing great harm to people receiving it), I absolutely do not 
feel that our government nor any business, etc. should be allowed such control over us 
individually.  When people receive any other vaccination, typically that would mean they 
are protected.  Why then, is the “protected person” with regard to this Covid shot, so 
worried about the “unprotected person”?  Isn’t that the worry of the “unprotected 
person”?  It just doesn’t make sense!   

I have already witnessed numerous situations with regard to this Covid “shot” that are 
troublesome. Not only are the adverse events numerous, but the encounters with 
people discussing the same are numerous.  The first one being that my son’s school 
allowed children whose parents wanted them to be vaccinated, to leave the school 
during the school day to get the “shot”.  Immediately that drew attention to who was 
getting it versus who wasn’t.  There are discussions among them now with regard to 
who has it, who should sit near who and whether they should be hanging out together.  
Ironically, the discussions relate to who wants to be next to a vaccinated person since 
there are many doctors who are sharing information about the shot itself shedding 
particles to the unvaccinated and they are potentially exposing all of the children to  
sterilization issues.  This is all because it’s an experimental shot that is unknown. Next  
there are the parents concerned with kids hanging out with those unvaccinated.  My 
question is, “What children wear the ‘Scarlet Letter’, the vaccinated or unvaccinated?”  
Why would any representative of the State of Ohio even consider mandating a passport, 
etc. with an experiment that didn’t even pass animal testing on a disease that has over 
a 96% chance of recovery for the majority of people.  If a doctor told me I had cancer 
and I had a 96% chance of recovery on my own, but perhaps I should still take Chemo, I 
would look at them like they lost their mind.  This is the same thing; in particular since 
we don’t even know what the end result of the shot will be; we know what chemo does. 



Now you are considering  mandating an experimental shot that no one has any liability 
for..what?    

Secondly, I play on a women’s softball league.  At the end of the game, both teams 
typically high five each other to reference good sportsmanship.  During my last game, 
one woman yelled out to everyone “whose vaccinated”.  Needless to say she wasn’t 
received well.  The problems that have been created are numerous.  Are we living in 
Nazi Germany?  What type of environment are you trying to create?   

Lastly, I am in the staffing business and primarily deal with law firms.  I have been 
receiving a slew of calls from candidates who no longer wish to stay in their current jobs 
because their employers are either requesting that they take the experimental Covid 
shot or they submit to weekly testing.  I stand to make a great deal of money by people 
changing jobs, but this is money I truly would rather not make.  The discrimination that 
is taking place within those offices amazes me.  What happened to discrimination laws, 
HIPPA laws, etc.?   

I have immunized my children with all of the vaccines I was told to in the past. I did this 
so they were protected.  I never once would have even considered asking a parent or a 
child if he/she was vaccinated.  I protected my children and felt it was someone else’s 
choice as to what they wanted to do with their children.   Why has this changed?   We 
live in America, have you forgotten? 

Now as details come out with respect to this Covid virus and the discrepancies in the 
data and the fact that hospitals received more money to label deaths as “Covid”, there is 
something definitely wrong.  I think it’s time we put HB248 in place to eliminate 
someone trying to put through passports, etc. and to settle the waters as they say.    
How can you mandate the unknown?   I personally believe all Covid shot should be 
stopped until data is reviewed.  The adverse events are alarming and the media is 
suppressing the information.  The mere fact that the Governor of our Great State would   
start a “Vax a Million” is appalling. 

MY VOTE IS TO PASS THE H.B.248 AND ALLOW INDIVIDUALS THE RIGHT TO 
DIRECT THEIR OWN HEALTH CARE DECISIONS FOR THEMSELVES AND THEIR 
MINOR CHILDREN, FREE FROM COERCION OR PENALTY AND THAT NO 
PERSON, ENTITY, PUBLIC OFFICIAL, EMPLOYER, ETC. SHALL HAVE SUCH 
RIGHT TO INTERFERE WITH THAT DECISION.  I ALSO BELIEVE THE COVID 
SHOTS SHOULD BE STOPPED UNTIL FURTHER TRUE DATA REGARDING 
ADVERSE REACTIONS IS FULLY DISCLOSED.  

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

Elaine Campbell 


